THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

WINTER BOARD MEETING

Wildlife Research Lab, Gainesville, FL

Tuesday, January 29, 2002

Present:  Paul Moler, Steve Rockwood, Jay Exum, Arnold Brunell, Harry Dutton, Susan Fitzgerald

Absent:  Student Chapter Representative, Nancy Douglass, Dale Gawlik

Guests:  Joni Ellis, Tim O’Meara, Diane Eggeman, Susan Millsap

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 10:15.
	

	Optics for the Tropics
	Joni Ellis described Optics for the Tropics (OT).  Eagle Optics has offered dollar for dollar matching funds to be used to supply binoculars to biologists in the Caribbean.  The goal of OT is to raise $10,000, which would allow the purchase of $20,000 of binoculars with the matching funds.  In order to assist in this endeavor, a suggestion was made to hold a fundraiser at the spring conference.  Ideas for raising money included a challenge game and biological guessing game.  Also, the Fish and Wildlife Commission’s Hunter Education Program will donate a shooting target.  Other ideas are welcome.  OT would like to raise the money within the next three months.  However, this will hopefully be an ongoing project.  The binoculars will be waterproof 10x50, which are needed in the topical climate.  Board members were receptive to the idea of permitting fundraising for OT at the spring conference.
	

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	Long-Range Planning
	The question of what to do with our money was recently posed by the Budget Committee.  The board decided to plan a retreat to address this problem.  Tim O’Meara offered an agenda of seven items for the retreat.  Diane Eggeman reported on the responses received from questioning other state TWS chapters on their strategic plans.  The successful chapters that responded had some sort of written strategic plan.  A decision was made to try to come up with a broad strategic plan without necessarily getting into the details at this point.  Once developed, membership would be more active within the guidelines on how to fulfill the objectives.  One of the possible locations for the retreat is White Oak, in the Jacksonville area.  This would require an application, but once approved lodging would be free.  Camp Weed and Camp Ocala are other possibilities.  The two-day, one-night retreat will be planned for the week of March 11-14.  Carrie Sekerak, Becky Smith, Julie Hovis, Mark Robson, Larry Perrin, John Humphrey, George Tanner, Marty Main, and Alan Alshouse will also be invited.  Susan Sharpley-Millsap will facilitate the retreat.
	

	Minutes
	Summer board meeting minutes were reviewed.
	Approved as written.

	Treasurer’s Report
	Jay Exum reported a balance of $13,760, which included about $1,200 he received from the Parent Chapter for membership renewals.  He noted that during the last three years the chapter’s income and expenses have been relatively equal.  Due to travel restrictions of the Commission, Paul Moler expressed some concern about the expenses of this year’s conference.  Steve Rockwood said the banquet and social are the areas that we could lose money.  We are counting on the registrations to pay for the conference, and the sponsorships to be over and above our expenses.  During the last three years, the Chapter has made about $3,000 from each spring conference.  The Florida Chapter of the National Wild Turkey Federation has already given us $500 towards our spring conference and $250 towards the scholarship.  Paul will contact the FloridaWildlife Federation (FWF) for their contribution to the scholarship and possibly the conference.


	

	Scholarship
	Five applications for the undergraduate scholarship were received.  Only four of the seven committee members reviewed the applications.  The Committee chose Mr. Greg Kaufmann, a senior at UF, as this year’s recipient.  Julie Hovis sent an e-mail to Paul requesting the Board’s approval to award $1,000 to Mr Kaufmann.  A motion was made to approve the selected individual and send the money.  Julie will write thank you letters to the FCWTF and FWF for their donations.

     One of the five applicants was last year’s winner.  There was discussion on whether we should restrict someone from receiving our scholarship more than once.  Discussion was also held on whether we should change the undergraduate scholarship to a research (graduate) grant.  Paul will ask Julie to evaluate whether we should continue or modify the scholarship.  Paul will also consult with the Student Chapter for their advice.  
	Motioned approved.

	Web Server
	Rog Vanderhoof sent an e-mail to the Board members regarding problems with the Chapter’s current server.  Rog explained that we currently get free space from a company called Network Tallahassee, but that HTML pages are all that we are allowed to provide.  He recommended switching to another server that we would control.  Having control over the server will greatly enhance the level of service to our members.  The new server would be free, but the Chapter will have to register a domain name that would cost $20-$30 per year.  A motion was made to approve Rog’s recommendations and to use “fltws.org” as the web address.  The motion was modified to allow up to $50 for establishing the new site in case some flexibility is needed.
	Motion approved (with modification).

	FWC Executive Director Selection
	Discussion was held on whether the Chapter should provide input into the selection process of the Fish and Wildlife Commission’s Executive Director in order to avoid a political selection.  Paul will draft a letter to the Commissioners that expresses our wish for them to select a candidate who is supportive of natural resource management. 
	

	Spring Conference
	Steve Rockwood reported that the Chapter will have about $4,000 in expenses associated with the spring conference (breaks $1,000, social $1,000, meeting rooms $200, banquet $1,800).  Including a continental breakfast will add some to this amount.  Steve asked for the board to approve $500 for the social.  He thought we could get the other $500 from registration fees.  Students will be provided two rooms.  Student presenters will get registration and a banquet ticket.  Students not presenting will get registration but not banquet tickets, so they should be prepared to pay for their banquet tickets.

     Entrees will be Stuffed Chicken Breast, Sautéed Salmon Filet, and Sautéed vegetables over penne pasta (vegetarian).

     Banquet tickets should cost $25 each.  Registration will be $70-$80.

    John Humphrey and John Wooding will plan the field trips.

    We’re having a hard time getting guest speakers because of scheduling conflicts.  A manatee conference at the same time has ruled out some of the manatee speakers we were hoping to schedule.  We might need to focus on sea turtles or other species.  Paul is willing to give a presentation on crocodiles.  Plenary speakers will have room and board covered.  Steve will try to schedule the speakers within the next two weeks.
	

	OTHER BUSINESS
	
	

	
	The student chapter’s wild game dinner will be on Saturday February 16 at Austin Carey Forest.
	

	
	We’re still looking for someone (old-timers) to give the history of  the Florida Chapter TWS.  Paul will ask Camille Sewell to follow-up on this.
	

	Adjourn
	Adjourned at 3:30.
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